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Dear Governor Haley,

I was shocked today to see a 2nd undercover video from the Center for Medical Progress 
showing Planned Parenthood Federation of America�s Medical Directors' Council President, Dr. 
Mary Gatter, haggling over the prices of organs harvested from the bodies of aborted children.

As your constituent, I am shocked that this process is  business-as-usual  in our country. Planned 
Parenthood, America�s largest abortion provider, receives $528 million in our hard-earned tax 
dollars each year. They perform 327,000 abortions every single year � almost 1,000 abortions 
per day. And they have so devalued human life that they are now in the business of harvesting 
body parts for alleged profit.

As my elected official, I encourage you to watch the video from the Center for Medical Progress. 
It will open your eyes to the disgusting practices of America�s largest abortion business.

Please watch the video at www [dot] centerformedicalprogress [dot] org and take appropriate 
action to stop the further devaluing and destruction of human life in the United States.

Sincerely,
James Boyle


